


Elks Block Redevelopment July 15, 2021 
Elks Building Alteration and Special Exception Historic Landmark Commission 

• Agenda posted on the Planning Division and Utah Public Meeting Notice websites on July 1,
2021

Public Comment 

Written public comments sent to Staff prior to the publication date are attached to this 
report.

Written comments received after the publication date will be forwarded to the Commission 
under separate cover. 



 
 
 
Nelson W. Knight 
Planning Division 
Salt Lake City 
 
Dear Mr. Knight 
 
On June 2nd, 2021, architect David Davis presented an overview of plans for the Elks Block 
Project at the General Meeting of the Greater Avenues Community Council.  Mr. Davis showed 
the plans for a new building on S. Temple, the refurbishment of the Elks Building, and 
refurbishment of the Parking Garage and homes on 1st Avenue, and the demolition of one of 
the homes on 1st Avenue.  
 
A vote was not held to determine support or opposition to the project. However, several 
questions were raised and answered by Mr. Davis. The main reasons for notifying the 
community council were related to the demolition of the contributing structure on 1st Avenue 
and some height exceptions for the S. Temple buildings. No major concerns were raised during 
the meeting regarding these issues.  
 
There were questions raised concerning affordability, energy efficiency and sustainability. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to comment. Please contact me at gaccchair@slc-avenues.org 
with any questions. 
 
Regards 

 David H. Alderman 
David H. Alderman 
GACC Chair 
 
 

The Greater Avenues Community 
Council 

PO Box 1679 
Salt Lake City, UT 84110 

www.slc-avenues.org 
 



From: Knight, Nelson
To: CLippincott
Subject: RE: (EXTERNAL) Elks Development
Date: Monday, June 7, 2021 7:16:40 PM
Attachments: image001.png

Ms. Lippincott,
As proposed, the Elks Lodge would be renovated into commercial offices. The floor plans show a
small area (about 700 square feet out of 8,000 square feet on the first floor) for retail space in the
first floor lobby. It seems to be about the right size for a small café or coffee shop.  
As for the white shaft on the north side, the renderings of the building aren’t really clear, but the
floor plans show that it is a service elevator and emergency stairwell. Hopefully you can see the
image below. You can also find a large packet of information on the building here:
http://www.slcdocs.com/Planning/HLC/2021/04.%20April/Elks%20B%20-
%20Part%202%20Elks%20Building%20and%20Garage.pdf

Hope this is helpful,
Nelson

NELSON W. KNIGHT

From: CLippincott <cslippin@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, June 6, 2021 8:50 PM
To: Knight, Nelson <Nelson.Knight@slcgov.com>
Subject: (EXTERNAL) Elks Development

I recently watched the June 2, 2021 GACC meeting when David Davis explained the project. 
Afterwards I reviewed the proposal.  Here are my questions:  What will the Elks Lodge be used
for: residential or commercial or a combination of both?  When will that be decided?  Also, I
could not determine from the plans what the white shaft at the north side of the building
was.  Elevators? Offices?

Thanks for your help.

Cynthia Lippincott











From: cindy cromer
To: Knight, Nelson
Subject: (EXTERNAL) Fw: comment on the Elks Building
Date: Thursday, May 6, 2021 4:58:25 PM

Nelson-Please forward to Property Reserve.  Thanks, cindy

From: cindy cromer
Sent: Thursday, May 6, 2021 4:48 PM
To: michaela.oktay@slcgov.com <michaela.oktay@slcgov.com>
Subject: comment on the Elks Building
 
Comment to the Landmarks Commission
May 6, 2021 
From cindy cromer
Re the proposed alterations to the Elks Building

The earlier schedule had the Elks Building potentially on your agenda at the May meeting.  I
am going to begin my comments tonight any way.  

When you held a Work Session regarding the project at your last meeting, Commissioner
DeLay suggested separating the proposal into portions that the Commission could support and
issues upon which there was not agreement, as she said the Planning Commission had done
with the City Creek Center years ago.  Commissioner DeLay's suggestion was constructive and
accurate.  It was also the catalyst for my own recognition that the Landmarks Commission was
dealing with the same relentless resistance that I had observed during the approval of the City
Creek Center.  The approval process for the City Creek Center went on for a year.  I probably
attended every public discussion.  At the end of it all, I said to the members of the City
Council, "This is less bad."  It wasn't as good as it could have been, or should have been.  The
process wasn't so much consensus as it was erosion.  

The second train of thought I've had comes from former Commissioner Polly Hart who had a
guideline regarding alternations stemming from her days in grad school.  If the original
designers would not recognize their own work, then the proposed changes had crossed the
line.  I am arguing that if Scott and Welch were standing on the sidewalk on South Temple,
they would not recognize their own design.  Certainly if they viewed their building from the
upper floors of a nearby building, they would make the connection, but from the sidewalk,
looking straight at the building, the structure is so radically different that I believe that they
would not recognize it as their own work.  

What I have been observing in your Work Sessions about the Elks Building is very similar to the
process with the City Creek Center:  resistance to feedback, "my way or the highway," from
the developer, who is admittedly the most powerful developer in the State.  I have watched



this wrestling match before at the City Creek Center.  That project is "less bad" than it would
have been without the input from the Planning staff, the Planning Commission, and the public,
but certainly not as good as it could have been.  South Temple deserves the best.  



From: Ken Wheadon
To: Knight, Nelson
Subject: (EXTERNAL) Elks Block Redevelopment Project
Date: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 7:07:51 PM

Petition PLNHLC2020-00816, PLNHLC2020-00915 & PLNHLC2020-00916
It appears that the applicant Property Reserve, Inc. plans on removing the south stair and tunnel. As
a contributing feature that defines the south façade and streetscape this direction is a mistake.
As stated in the petition options have been considered to adapt and re-use, however to alter the
prominent feature that would alter the character defining feature on the south façade is in not good
stewardship of maintaining the historic nature of the context along south temple. The developer
needs to go back to the drawing board and adjust the new plans to include the stair and tunnel.
Their argument does not hold muster to providing a technically feasible solution.
 
 
Kenneth E Wheadon | Architect
175 South Main Street, Ste 300 SLC UT 84111
D: 801.746.4979 C: 801.706.7128 O: 801.355.5915
 
  ENR 2021 INTERMOUNTAIN DESIGN FIRM OF THE YEAR
 



From: Gretchen Devine
To: Knight, Nelson
Subject: (EXTERNAL) Elks Block Redevelopment Project
Date: Monday, April 19, 2021 1:39:10 PM

Hello!

The design of the residential building was described as "a look that does not stand as an abrupt
contrast, but as a complementary contribution to the street". But the overall design with the
light exterior color makes it look incongruous with the rest of the block. The facades of the
neighboring buildings have several colors and exterior materials while the new building plans
just are just essentially black and white.

Are there alternative color or exterior material options they are considering? Seems out of
place. Otherwise, seem like exciting plans that would be a great change to the street.

Thank you!
Gretchen



From: melissa fryer
To: Historic Landmark Comments
Subject: (EXTERNAL) Elks Building
Date: Thursday, April 1, 2021 4:31:40 PM

So much of a city’s character is experienced at the street level. The sidewalk level stair and tunnel are
integral to the building's ability to speak to its historical significance, and even sets it apart from other
historic Elk Lodges throughout the country. Removal of this landmark destroys the final distinguishing
feature that stands sentinel to his interesting and unique past in Salt Lake City. The design and approach
to the project as a whole is a welcome addition to South Temple, but do not destroy its most irreplaceable
component.

Thank you,
Melissa Fryer





From: Zach Clegg
To: Historic Landmark Comments
Subject: (EXTERNAL) Elks Building - April 1st HLC
Date: Thursday, April 1, 2021 1:15:50 PM

Salt Lake City Historic Landmarks Commission,

I am writing in regards to the proposed alterations to the historic Elks Building in Downtown
SLC. The removal of the front tunnel/bermed stair entrance would be an explicit destruction of
arguably the building's most character defining feature. While it can be argued that the feature
does not meet the accessible standards of today, it does not eliminate the possibility for
alternate solutions that avoid the removal of such a defining feature. Its removal would
completely eradicate the historic experience users get in interacting with the building, not to
mention it would redefine the building's street and pedestrian presence into something entirely
different with little attempt to reference the original condition. South Temple is lined with
bermed landscaping and hardscape processions (the Madeline, many homes, Masonic Temple)
that give the street much of its historic feel and reference to the sloping topography...one
might say this building is largely identifiable by its tunnel and elevated entrance. Deletion of
the tunnel and stairs would create a lowered ground plane - exposing a non-historic new street
facade that, as shown in proposed renderings, has little reference to the historic late-gothic
facade that currently exists. Its existence offers crucial terminology to the architectural
language of Salt Lake City, especially its historic connection to establishments such as the
Masons, Alta Club, and other fraternal organizations that largely helped shape this city.  As
stated in the proposal, "....the design proposal is to recover the best parts of the original
building, expose the valued details and materials, and augment the traditional with a fresh
modern top and interior." This does neither and contradicts their stated purpose of designing to
exemplify the historic nature of the building. Instead it seems to reassemble it into something
unrecognizable. In an area of the city known for its brilliant presence of historic architecture,
such a removal would be a disheartening and dangerous precedent for future work to come.

Sincerely,
Zach - Marmalade District



From: Alex Hooper
To: Knight, Nelson
Subject: (EXTERNAL) Elks Block Redevelopment
Date: Monday, April 12, 2021 6:38:21 PM

I have two comments about the developments

1) I support the changes to the Elks Building, reconstructed parking garage, and the new
residential building

2) I'm disappointed in the color choice for the historic homes on first ave.  Currently, they are
vibrant colors that match the historic avenues with their victorian characteristics.  The new
colors wash out the homes.  This will be even more apparent with the new large white building
that will be constructed behind the historic homes. I encourage Property Reserve, and ask that
the council also encourage them, to keep the existing colors of the home.  They can be
refreshed, but ideally in similar or identical tones.  



From: cindy cromer <3cinslc@live.com> 
Sent: Friday, March 5, 2021 7:05 AM
To: Knight, Nelson <Nelson.Knight@slcgov.com>; Oktay, Michaela <Michaela.Oktay@slcgov.com>
Subject: (EXTERNAL) in a snit...again

Nelson and Michaela-I listened in horror last night as the Commissioners talked about
everything except the possibility of moving Brigham and the application of white paint to 
masonry.  

Please let the developers know that I will not have any time to say something nice about the 
project if they persist with the white paint on 1st Avenue.  It doesn't matter if the paint is 
actually a breathable masonry coating.  The parking structure is approaching 50 years old.  For 
the HLC to PUT ITS BLESSING on the use of paint to "update" this parking structure will not 
only violate best practices.  It will be impossible to enforce on painting masonry in the future.  

I will rant about this issue at every opportunity.  I want to cry about 1253 E 100 S, which was 
one of my favorite buildings in the City until Susan Mickelsen messed it up.  Now it is drenched 
in white paint.  I can bump my next rant on RMF-30 and talk about why Property Reserve 
would be lumped with the bad actors.  

I have no problem with the application of a veneer on the parking structure.  I understand that 
painting it is the most cost-effective approach in the short run.  This is not J.C. Penney's 
parking structure on Block 57.  I am not asking that the developers tear down the parking 
structure and create astronomically expensive parking stalls, as was the case with Block 57
(now Gallivan).  I am saying that these developers cannot engage in worst practices unless 
they want to mount an advertising campaign about why the only way to paint brick is with a 
very expensive paint.

 c


